
UT Health Science Center - RETIREES ASSOCIATION

POSTSCRIPTS
September, 2011

General Membership Meeting
WHEN:	       Thursday, September 15, 2011

TIME:	        11:30 AM - 1:30 PM

WHERE:     Room 204, Student Alumni Center

LUNCH:        

COST:	       $7 (First time attendees receive 	
	       free meal.)
PARKING:	 Free parking in the garage next to 	
		  SAC. Garage opens at 11:00.

PROGRAM:	 Speaker - Forrest Goodman, 
Assistant Program Director and Host of Mem-
phis Morning News Radio 600 WREC. “Preview 
of Memphis Sports”

DO YOU HAVE NEWS?
Please send any items of interest for Postscripts to 
Carolyn Gibson, Editor. E Mail to cgibson@uthsc.

edu or mail to 2686 Meadow Hill Cove, 
Germantown, TN 31838.

           ID BADGES REQUIRED !!
Retirees must have UT ID Badges to enter 
the SAC.   Badges are free and may be pro-
cured at the UT Campus Police Office 

From the President

Reservations Only: Call Barbara 
McAdams (901-767-3947, e-mail 
bsmvols@gmail.com) to make 
reservations. Family members and 
guests are welcome. 

Greetings Fellow Retirees:

The big UTHSC Centennial Gala  is fast approaching!  The Gala will 
take place on campus, Saturday, September 17 at 6:00 PM.  It’s not too 
late to purchase tickets; go to the campus website for more information.  
Pam Houston is the contact person.

The same week, on Thursday, September 15, the Quarterly Retirees 
Luncheon will be held in Room 204 of the SAC instead of the usual 
third floor location.  The Chancellor is having a meeting at the same 
time, so parking will be limited.  The Visitors lot will not be available 
for retirees.  The SAC Garage will only be available to those who have 
campus ID cards.  You must swipe the ID card to gain entrance to the 
Garage.  If you do not have an ID card, you must go to the Campus 
Police office to have one made before the meeting.  Without a card to 
the Garage, your options for parking will be the meters on the alley be-
tween the Garage and gym on the east side of the street or on the street.

The new Pharmacy Building on Madison is now open.  The dedication 
ceremony was held Thursday, August 25, in the building’s auditorium 
followed by tours.  This is a great new home for our Pharmacy stu-
dents, faculty, and staff!

Please note the proposed slate of officers and board members for our 
organization outlined in this newsletter.  We will be voting on this new 
group on the 15th.  The program will be an interesting one, so don’t 
forget to make reservations and get your ID Card.  I look forward to 
seeing everyone!

Dianne Greenhill, President

2011 CALENDER

UTHSC Retirees EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETINGS
November 17.
All retirees are welcome to attend Board Meetings held in the SAC, 
Room 315 at 10 AM

UTHSC 2011 LUNCHEON MEETINGS
December 15.
Luncheon meetings are held in the SAC at 11:30
Luncheon room location is usually room 305, notification of any room 
change will be shown in the PostScripts issued before each meeting.



HIGHLIGHTS
June 16, 2011 Luncheon Meeting

     Guest speaker, Chancellor Steve Schwab spoke briefly about the “State of UTHSC.” The Chancellor’s main points follow:  
UTHSC is coming out of the recession with no debt; the largest colleges have been and are fully accredited; focus is to move from 
a top research institution to a top health care university; stimulus money is being used to change the face and shape of the campus; 
tuition must be raised in order for faculty to receive raises; and the university is in a good “move forward” position.
   The Chancellor closed his remarks by answering questions from the floor.

RECENT  RETIREES
CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME!!   

Llewelllyn Powell                  		  Prosthodontics
Regina Faye Sims	 		  Fitness Center
George Corwin Wood			   Pharmaceutical Sciences
W. Chapman Smith			   Radiology
Gary Tolley				    College of Dentistry 
					     Administration
Paula Ruth Martens			   Pediatrics Research
Poonam Kumar				    Pharmacology
Hiram R. Fry				    Periodontology
Barbara Rawls				    Physiology and Biophysics
Kathrine J. Troughton			   Neuroscience Center
Jessica Lee Gardner			   Family Medicine
Edna Smith				    Pediatrics
Jon Robertson				    Neurosurgery
John K. Duckworth			   Pathology
Betty A. Bowman			   Pharmaceutical Sciences
Ruby Nell Foster	 		  Ecology and Evolutionary 		
					     Biology
Linda Lue Ramat	 		  Operatory Clerk
Jimmy Lee Mason			   Operatory Control Clerk
Karen Olene Willard	 		  Pediatrics Administration
Patti L. Johnson				   Medicine - Cardiology 
					     Research
Francis C. Dohan, Jr.			   Pathology
Andrew L. McKinney			   Laboratory Animal Care Unit
Edward Frederick Harris		  Dental Research
Terry K. Hart				    Family Practice Clinic - 
					     Jackson, Administration
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REMINDERS:
*  UT Retirees may use the UT Recreation and Fitness Center free of 
charge.  For hours of operation and other information, call 448-5612.
* ID Badges are required to enter the SAC.  Retirees may obtain badges 
at no charge at the UT Campus Police Office .   See Sgt. Avis before any 
Thursday luncheon meeting to have your free ID Badge made.
* Visit the UT Retirees webpage for current notices and for past issues of 
PostScripts. Go to: http://www.utmem.edu/retirees  

The spotlight is shining on Linda Moon Gregory. Linda 
retired in 2009 as Director of Student Affairs in the Col-
lege of Medicine. The following is an excerpt from the 
Camdenton, MO News printed May 23, 2011. 

Linda Moon Gregory of Germantown, TN, 
surviving sibling of officer James Moon 
with the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office who 
was killed in the line of duty on September 
27, 1971, will continue to serve for her sec-
ond year as the 15th National President of 
Concerns of Police Survivors ( C.O.P.S.). 
Linda was re-elected as National President 
on May 16, 2011, at the closing ceremony 
of the National Police Survivors Confer-
ence in Washington, D.C. Linda served on 
the C.O.P.S. National Board as the South-
ern Seaboard Region Trustee for two years 
prior to her National President election. 
As the Southern Seaboard Trustee, she has 
helped numerous law enforcement survi-
vors during their greatest time of need in 
North Carolina, South Carolina, Georgia, 
Kentucky, and Tennessee. Linda is also 
the Chapter Director of the West Tennes-
see C.O.P.S. Chapter. Concerns of Police 
Survivors is a National, non-profit orga-
nization dedicated to helping the surviv-
ing families and co-workers of America’s 
fallen law enforcement officers rebuild 
their shattered lives. C.O.P.S. member-
ship is comprised of over 15,000 surviving 
families, all of whom have lost a loved one 
in the line of duty. Unfortunately, every 
year that membership continues to grow 
as, on average, 140 -160 law enforcement 
officers are killed while serving in the law 
enforcement profession. For more informa-
tion on concerns of Police Survivors visit 
www. nationalcops.org. 

RETIREE 
SPOTLIGHT
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Election of UT Retirees Association Executive Officers and 
Board Members slated for September 15th Luncheon Meeting.

	 The time has come to elect new officers and at-large board members for the Retirees 
Association. The nomination committee suggests the following slate of officers 
for consideration:
		  Vice President- 	 Sherrill Wolf; 
		  Secretary-	 Kathy Stewart Terrell; 
		  Treasurer-	 Marshall Graney.     
	 Replacements for Board Members Ron Sommer, Martha Jo Young, Marshall Graney,  
and Kathy Terrell will be elected as will five other at-large board positions. Ron Sommer 
passed away May 17, 2011.  ( See June 2011 PostScripts “In Memoriam”). Martha Jo Young 
has served as a Board Member since 1998 and asked to be replaced at this election.   Marshall 
Graney and Kathy Terrell, if elected respectively as Treasurer and Secretary, will need to be 
replaced as at-large board members. Candidates for at-large positions include: Eddie Jones, Ida 
Mosby, Herb Zeman, Teavell Cannon, and Barbara McAdams.
   	 Please make every effort to attend this important meeting as future officers and board 
members are elected to continue the work  and influence of the Retirees Association.

Interested in the Memphis Sports Scene?  
Don’t Miss the September Meeting!

     	 Memphis TV and Radio Personality, Forrest Goodman, will speak at the September 
15 Luncheon Meeting.  Forrest is a Memphis native and has worked in broadcast media for 24 
years.  His career encompasses most formats including country, lite rock, sports, and news/talk.  
This marks his 13th season as the pregame and postgame host for all University of Memphis 
football and basketball broadcasts.  He is also the host of Memphis Morning News on 600 
WREC.  Forrest and his wife, Michelle, live in Bartlett with their seven year old 
daughter, Abby.








